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FROM YOUR CHAPTER DIRECTORS, MICHAEL & VICKIE

Hope everyone is staying warm and safe, especially with the crazy weather we have had
these past few weeks. Glad we got to have our annual Christmas party before the snow hit.
As always, the food and company were greatthanks to all the members who worked hard to
see things went smoothly.

District is having a meeting this month January 28th in Gig Harbor. Let me know if you want
to attend and need time and directions to

Our next chapter meeting iIis Saturday, Feb
cause of the bad weather, so |l ooking forw
from Michael: since Seattle cand6t give me

WISHING EVERYONE A HAPPY, HEALTHY
& PROSPEROUS NEW YEAR!!
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What to do with 12” of Snow on the Ground

Rider Educators: Bruce and Rose Hibbs

These children are playing in the middle
of an intersection. Not a safe time/place
to ride so why not sign up for the
Washington District Rider
Education Workshop on March 4,
2017. CPR/1™ Aid, Co-Rider and
Motorist Awareness will be just a few of
the classes offered. Classes will be
provided to assist you in maintaining or
advancing in the Levels Program. All
motor vehicle drivers will find the
Motorist Awareness presentation an eye
opener and show you where motorcyclists could possibly hide on the road. This year the
GWRRA has shifted gears and made big improvements on training. Moving away from dry and
boring to fun and exciting.

But Wait! That's not the only seminars
| offered! Helmets and Mountain Riding
to name a few are on the agenda along
with Guest Speakers.

< Larry and | got a ride in on
Christmas Day 2016. So the weather
will get better and we will be out
there riding.

So it’s not too early to make plans and to attend the District Riders Education Workshop. We
are sure you will find this workshop enlightening and entertaining.
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To obtain a registration form, visit the Chapter Web Site, click on Flyers, and then click Flyers
from Wash District site. Almost there, click on the Flyer for WA District Rider ED Workshop

One topic that's on everyone mind is the Lane-Splitting Law. | read this article on line from Mike Toursal
of Eagle Leather. It is a very good article. Below is a copy of the article.

1 1.

lane-t_‘miitting Is Legal in Galifornia

Latest Lane-Splitting Law
Update

Lane-Splitting Now Officially Legal in California

Lane-splitting was not explicitly ilegal or legal in California. Because it wasn't forbidden,
the California Highway Patrol allowed it most of the time. But it was always
controversial. We reported on a study done in California that addressed safety

issues. Click here to read our post. The California Highway Patrol included guidelines
on lane-splitting both on its website and in the DMV's Motorcycle Handbook so that
motorcyclists could lane-split more safely and so that drivers would be aware that the
practice was legal and be on the look-out for motorcycles who were lane-splitting.

A citizen complained that, by issuing those guidelines, the CHP was making laws—and
they don't have the authority to do that. So, the CHP pulled the guidelines.

Enter California Assembly member Bill Quirk, a Democrat from Hayward, and Tom
Lakey, a Republican from Palmdale and former CHP officer. They introduced a bill that
would have allowed motorcycles to go no more than 15 miles an hour faster than the
stalled traffic and always less than 50 miles an hour.

Two groups howled. Some motorcycle enthusiasts thought the speed limits were too
low. Other people, who believe lane-splitting is dangerous at any speed, just generally
objected.
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S0, Quirk amended the bill to simply define the term “lane™ and to authorize the CHF to
set speed limits and other guidelines. That bill passed the Assembly (69 to zip) and was
signed by Govemor Jemy Brown.

The CHP Guidelines say the lane-splitting is legal in California when if's done in a safe
and prudent manner. Motorcyclists may drive between the lanes when traffic is stopped
or slow-moving or is stopped at a stoplight. However, they must follow the guidelines.

Only riders with a “high level of competency and experience”™ should lane-split.

Riders should travel no more than 10 miles an hour faster than traffic, which should
allow an alert, competent rider time to identify and react to most of the dangerous
situations that can arise.

The CHF advises against lane-splitting at speeds higher than 30 miles per hour
because crash severity increases and the distance traveled while reacting increases
with speed.

[t's best to split between the two leftmost lanes and avoid splitting in lanes close to
ramps. If another motorcyclist is [ane-splitting, don’t use another lane to do it. Drivers
may move over to avoid the first motorcycles and reduce your space. If you can't fit,
don’t split. Maybe the lanes are small or maybe your bike has a wide fairing. Whatever
the cause, if you can’t fit, don't spiit.

Don't linger in blind spots, weave around cars, or drive impaired. Do be hyper-alert to all
the cars around you. Do be as visible as possible and don't rely on loud pipes to
announce your presence.

You can find the complete guidelines here.

Lane-splhitting can improve motorcycling safety. According to an aricle in the San
Francisco Examiner, over a quarter of all motorcycle-involved collisions involve a car or
truck rear-ending a motorcycle that is stopped in heavy traffic, and, it's possible that
18,000 collisions could be avoided and 170 lives could be saved every year if lane-
splitting were legal in all states.

The biggest danger to motorcyclists who are lane-splitting seems to be other drivers. In
a survey done in 2012, two out of three motorcyclists said that while they were lane-
splitting, at least one time a car had intentionally blocked their path—which could cause
an accident. Education is the only way to solve that. When drivers realize that lane-
spitting actually reduces congestion, we'll all be on the same page.

The new guidelines in California are an opporiunity for lawmakers in other states to see
what happens (and what doesn't happen) and provide a model for action, if the voters
want it.



Pag® JANUARY 2017 GOLD WING ROAD RIDERS ASSOCIATION X

M AP PROGRAMS

PART TWO
BY LARRYHIBBS

Last time | addressed E \V [/ This time 'l get intotGOOGLE MAPS
| mentioned that | like making a routefit E V' A however it is also fairly easy

to do inGOOGLE MAPS. You can just opeisOOGLE MAP Sand start poiting
and clicking to make a route, however you can't save it if you do it that way. If yot
one you can savend print you will have to login to your Google acco(ihyou have ar
Android phone, you have a Google accotingf and then open mapsn the upper left
corner in front of Search will be 3 lines, click on them. You will get a menu down
left side. Pick "Your places". Another menu will open and along the top will be 4
choices, choose "MAPS". If you have made any previous maps thephew up here.
At the bottom will be "Create Map", click on thatou should now see a map of the
United States. In the upper left hand side will be a box that says "Untitled Map". !
on Untitled Map and rename it to something of your choicegofifdon't rename it you
will eventually end up with a bunch of untitled maps and you will have to open eac
to find the one you are looking for).

If you happen to have a GPX or KML file gbur map alreadyou can import it.

This is what | da lat. | create a GPX iR E \V Aagd then import it here to share it.
Just click on the blue "Import" . Yfou don't have a GPX or KML file alreaggu have i
couple of ways to build a rout®ne way is to click oidd Directions the arrow that
points up ad to the right). That will open a new layer and add an A and a B box.
can then enter your start place in A by typing an address, cross street, or Lat Long
choose a spot and type in something for B. Next you can add more destinations t
have your whole route. You can only enter 10 destinations in a layer. When you
another layer your start point will need to be the last point in the last layer. This c:
time consuming and quite often frustrating due to the results you gettyygieg in
destinations.

Another way to do it, and the way | usually do it, is to make several pdtuse
the map to the area you want, click on Add Marker (the inverted tear drop), and th
click on the map where you want to put the marker. Wherdgogou will have anothe
box open up. It will have "Point" and a number as the title, you can keep that or re
it as you choose. Click save. It will now show you the name antdreg of the point.
You can copy the\L to the destinations and build your route that way or you can n
all the points you want first and the type the point names into the destination boxe
find it's easier for me to enter several points at one time leaving the names as "Pa
"Point2", etc, and then click on Add Directions and enter the point names in A anc
then keep adding a destination until | have the whole route.

That's how | use these two programs. There are lots more out there and y«
find one you like better. Ifqu do, let us know about it.
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Hf K - | THANKS TO DAVID VAN NICE;
J \.

I
abunch WE ARE NOW ON FACEBOOK!

Swondercliparts.com

CHAPTER XiOBEBBERAREON

PATCHES TEE SHIRTS

Lg. Vancouver Rocker $11.00 Men & Women: $15.00
Lg. Chapter X Rocker $11.00 Longs $17.00
Sm. GWRRA Patch $ 5.50
Lg. GWRRA Patch  $12.50
MISCELLANEOUS
Chapter X Notebook w/Pen $ 2.00 Phoenix Pins $5.00
Chapter X Pen $1.00 GWRRA Vest Clip Chains $3.50
Chapter X Antennae Flags $15.00 Chapter X Hats $15.00

PLEASE LET OUR SUNSHI NE LADY, LYNDA GOETZ KN C
wouLD BE COMFORTED WITH A CARD OR TELEPHONE C/¥/
ABOUT A MEMBER WHO IS SI CK OR MAY NEED SOME AL
CHAPTER FAMI LY!I

EXCUSE ME YOUNG MAN
HOW DO I GET TO THE INTERNET?

My therapist told me the way to achieve true inner peace is to finish what |
So far, | 6ve finished two bags of

- Dave Barry
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